NEW YORK STATE SENATOR

Ritchie Calls for One Year Suspension of Renewal Requirement for

Senior Citizen, Disability Property Tax Exemptions

PATTY RITCHIE December 8, 2020

Every year, qualifying senior citizens and disabled individuals are required to reapply for a

special property tax exemption at their local assessor’s office—but with the pandemic,

getting out to do so has become much more complicated and could put their health at risk.

Recently, I wrote to the Governor urging him to give municipalities the option to suspend
the requirement to renew this exemption for one year. Doing so would help protect the

health of those most susceptible to COVID-109.


https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/patty-ritchie/landing

To read a copy of my letter, click below:

https://www.nysenate.gov/sites/default/files/press-release/attachment/11-19-

20_letter_to_gov_re_exemptions.pdf
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